Monthly Meeting Minutes
Rolling Plains Chapter, Texas Master Naturalist
Tuesday, February 6, 2024
7:00 pm, Bolin Science Hall, Room 209, MSU Texas AND via Zoom

The meeting was called to order by President Laura Gillis at 7pm The meeting agenda and financial reports were presented to the members via email before the meeting. Meeting attachments: Agenda, January Financial Report, Meeting Minutes via email.

Welcome 

Members attending: Laura Gillis, Sandy Underwood, Kevin Seager, Joy Parsons, Penny Miller, Lisa Winkles, Larry Snyder, Judith Snyder, Kay Murphy, Lisa Taylor, Cedar Sanderson, Jason Young, Terry McKee, Debra Halter, Jim Price, Barbara Price, Linda Price, Lynn Seman, Paula Savage, Warren King, Sue King, Brandy Fields
Via Zoom: Sharon Hyde, Ray Hyde, Betty Bowles, Tiffany Herring, Peggy Browning, DeAnna Bullock, Bonnie Strickland, Melissa Rose, Cindy Huckabee, James Masuoka, Stephen Connor

Old Business:
 
Meeting Minutes & Financial Report 
The January financial reports and Minutes were distributed via email. Financials and Minutes (with corrections)  were accepted consensus 

Kevin Seager is collecting dues of $15 per person or $25 for a couple. Cash or checks accepted. Please make checks payable to the RP Chapter.

New Business: 

 	Certifications & Awards: 
	Lynn Seman: Recertification

	Board Retreat: 
	January 13 at LASP. Started out warm, ended cold and windy.




	Home & Garden Show: February 24-25, 2024 
	Sign up sheets were available at the meeting for the table, hikes, set-up and   break-down. We sold 60 tickets and are now sold out. Chapter still needs one volunteer for the Kemp Center. Volunteers will get a free t-shirt.

	2024 Spring Training Class:
	Application is posted on website, and there will be a few hard copies at the table 
            at the H&G show. Deadline to register is March 13. $100 fee covers training and 
            curriculum book. March 21 will be Trail Mixer/meet and greet. Training will be on 
            Thursdays evenings from March 21 - July 25. 4 field trips are included. Class list is 
            posted on the website. A new volunteer opportunity is to mentor trainees. This 
            would include making contact with trainees and checking to see if they need 
            help with anything. Members are encouraged to attend classes.

	Scavenger Hunt: February 1 - July 31, 2024. Chance to win a Monarch Tagging Kit Pick up a card tonight or download one from the website. 50 points will get you in the drawing. Drawing will be at the August 6 meeting

Upcoming Events
 	Bird Outing at LASP: 8:00 am Saturday, February 10 
TMN Tuesday: (2nd Tuesday of every month except March.) 2/6: Part 2 Nature Trackers Mini Series: Training the Trainers 2/13: TMN Tuesday (regularly scheduled event) Rattlesnakes. These are the only webinars you can watch the recording for AT.
Great Backyard Bird Count: Watch the webinar: Beyond the Backyard: All About the Great Backyard Bird Count February 13 @ 12:00 pm - 1:00 pm to learn all about the GBBC. Must be watched live to count AT hours. Then get ready for the GBBC Feb 16 - 19. Contact Penny with any questions.
Bat monitoring: If we have enough volunteers interested, we could get a monitoring kit to use for a week at each site.

Trash pick up projects
Penny Miller: Rathgerber Road & Kemp Saturday at 2:00. Wear bright clothing and bring grabbers if you have them.
Ashlee Jacobi: More information to come

Committee & Project Reports
	Hike Committee: short meeting after the meeting tonight.



Partner Updates & Project Reports
  	 Lake Arrowhead State Park: Bird Outing, Saturday, February 10, 8:00 
   am
   	Wild Bird Rescue: will be holding a training class for baby bird feeding
   	Water Testing: Friday, February 9, 9:00 - 11:00 am Lucy Park/Wichita 
River

	Next Meeting: Tuesday, March 5, 2024 at 7:00 pm 
   Bolin Science Hall, Room 209, MSUTexas and on Zoom 
   Program: TBA

REMINDERS: 
PLEASE LOG YOUR HOURS ON THE VMS 

We have 2 CoCoRaHas approved rain gauges left if anyone is interested. $55 each If you want to report your findings, training can be done on-line (can’t use for AT) or there is a possibility of an in-person training at a later date. You can count 1 hr a month toward VT.

February Program: Using eBird - Debra Halter

Meeting was Adjourned
	VT: .5 hours
	AT: 1 hour

Respectfully,
Sandy Underwood




